From: Graham Simpson

To: Scott Hennessy
Subject: Submission to Burnie Court Complex Enquiry
Date: Monday, 6 December 2021 11:10:51 AM

To the Committee

As a long term permanent resident at 20 Hambledon Avenue Park Grove I oppose the
proposed relocation of the Burnie Courts to the vacant university complex in Mooreville
Road.

This area has been developed as an Educational, Residential and Retirement home area.
There is currently a large primary school, a Day care centre, Secondary College and Tafe
College and Umina Park home for the elderly adjacent to the proposed site.

Students and residents do not need to be exposed to the incidents which currently occur
outside the courts.

There is considerable traffic congestion at peak times and relocation of the Burnie Courts
will only exacerbate this.

There are two pedestrian crossings with crossing guards catering for students walking to
and from school.

There is no co-located shop or Cafe to cater for users of the proposed Court.

Access to legal and other support services will no longer be available in the immediate
vicinity and will require a several kilometre journey on public transport for some which
currently is insufficient.

I request that consideration be given to retaining the Court Complex within the CBD where
it can best serve the clients, legal fraternity, support services and the community.

Yours Sincerely

Graham Simpson

20 Hambledon Avenue
Park Grove

Burnie

Tasmania 7320

Phone 0409144136

6th December 2021
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